DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Region X-Northern Mindanao

DIVISION OF MALAYBALAY CITY



Deped-MALAYBALAY CITY DIVISION
RELEASED

11:45

Sayre Highway, Purok 6, Casisang., Malaybalay City Email Address: depedmalaybalay@gmail.com. Official website: www.depedmalaybalay.net

March 15, 2016

DIVISION MEMORANDUM		
No.	132	s. 2016

TO: Chief Education Supervisors and Staff (SGOD and CID)

School Heads (Elementary and Secondary)

Section/Unit Heads All Others Concerned

FROM : EDILBERTO L. OPLENARIA, CESO VI

schooks Division Superintendent 🗸

: DISSEMINATION OF REGIONAL MEMORANDUM No. 55, s. 2016 RE: ADOPTING A NO YEARBOOK POLICY IN THIS REGION

- 1. For the information and guidance of all concerned, this Office hereby disseminates the herein Regional Memorandum No. 55 s. 2016 dated March 8, 2016 re: *Adopting a "No Yearbook Policy"* in this Region, content of which is self-explanatory.
- 2. Further, this office reiterates that:

Contained in Paragraph 4.g of DepEd Order No. 7, s. 2016 entitled School Year (SY) 2015-2014 School Year Rights, is the provision, that:

"g. Contributions for the annual yearbook, if any, should be on a voluntary basis."

For, this year, therefore, so as to eliminate similar occurrences in all public school levels this Office is adopting a "No Yearbook Policy" in this Region.

3. For strict compliance.

Encl.:

RE

As stated

Copy furnished:

Records Section AO File



Republic of the Philippines Department of Education REGION X - NORTHERN MINDANAO

Zone 1 Upper Balulang Cagayan de Oro City



Telephone No.: (088) 880-7072, 880-7071, 880-2087 Telefax No.: (08622) 72-26-51

March 8, 2016

DepED-X

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM No. 55, s. 2016

1 /0.78

ADOPTING A NO YEARBOOK POLICY IN THIS REGION

To

Schools Division Superintendent

This Region

- 1. Contained in Paragraph 4.g of DepED Order No. 7, s. 2016 entitled School Year (SY) 2015-2014 School Year Rights, is the provision, that:
 - "g. Contributions for the annual yearbook, if any, should be on a voluntary basis."
- 2. In fact, of late numerous requests for messages in the planned school yearbooks were received by this Office;
- 3. In the past years, however, this Office has received numerous complaints of collections for yearbook and other expenses for the end of the year rights albeit it was supposedly agreed to by the Parent Teachers Association in the school and that collection was voluntarily;
- 4. For this year, therefore, so as to eliminate similar occurrences in all public school levels this Office is adopting a "No Yearbook Policy" in this Region.
- For strict compliance and dissemination.

ALLAN G. FABRAZO, CESO IV Regional Director

"Edukasyon sa Pagbabago, Kaunlaran at Kapayapaan ng Inang Bayan"